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GRAND KNIGHT’S NOTES 
By Mark Runge, Grand Knight      
 

Brother Knights, 
 

     As I wrap my first year as your Grand Knight I want 
to sincerely thank you all for the support and work you 
have done to help me the last 12 months.  I very 
much appreciate it.  I also look forward to the next 12 
months and will continue to call upon your generosity 
of your time and talent.  Our work is important in the 
support of our parish and of our priest.  Thanks again 
and I wish everyone a safe and happy 4th of July 
holiday! 
 

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH       

   Kevin Nelson 
 

FAMILY OF THE MONTH     

   John / Janet Way  
 
 
 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
 

  

• June 23 Regular meeting – Rosary at 6:30 p.m. 

 Followed by meeting at 7 p.m.  

 

• June 27    Feast of the Sacred Heart 

 Mass followed by potluck meal in the

 parish hall. 

 

• July   4     Independence Day 

 

• July   8     Officer’s meeting, 7 p.m. (note time change) 

 

• July 28 Regular meeting – Rosary at 6:30 p.m. 

 Followed by meeting at 7 p.m. 

 

• Aug. 12   Officer’s meeting, 7 p.m. 

 

• Aug. 25 Regular meeting – Rosary at 6:30 p.m. 

 Followed by meeting at 7 p.m. 

 

 
 

 
 

 

STATE GOLF TOURNAMENT 

     The annual State K of C Golf Tournament is  
July 26-27, at Cypress Ridge Golf Course in Topeka.  
Any Knight interested in playing can get additional 
information and details from this web site: 
TopekaKofC.org/2014golf.  Council 13012 in Topeka is 
the host council.  
 

 
 

 

KNIGHTS NOTES 

• When you’re finished with your copy of Columbia 
magazine, please take it to the parish office or a 
Knights meeting.  The religious artwork and photos 
are used by the Sacred Heart Childcare Center. 
• Thanks to everyone who helped with the parade 
of flags at Sacred Heart Cemetery on Memorial Day.   
• We will be working with Jeremy Rusco (Dynamic 
Discs) in the possible development of a council-
sponsored disc golf tournament.  If you have an 
interest please contact GK Mark Runge. 
• Thanks to Marilyn Krueger for submitting photos 
and video of the rectory move to the Columbia 
Magazine (under the section of Knights in Action).  
Although we did not get in the printed magazine it is 
posted on their web site.  Check it out!  Thanks to the 
Knights, family members and parishioners for helping 
with the move. 
• Marvin Tajchman has uploaded two videos to 
www.youtube.com/emp78 from the Fr. Kapaun Day in 
Pilsen on June 1.  Thanks to Marvin for the photos 
and videos he has produced over the years to 
promote the cause for sainthood for Fr. Kapaun. 
• We will be grilling hot dogs and hamburgers for 
the parish celebration of the Feast of the Sacred 
Heart on Friday, June 27.  Mass is followed by a 
potluck meal in the parish hall.  We will be setting up 
tables/chairs in the hall the afternoon of June 27.  
Watch your e-mail for details. 
• Earlier in the day on June 27, Jim Pickert is 
heading up a group of grillers to cook hot dogs for the 
religious education students at noon. 
• The council is planning to participate again in the 
ESU Back to School Block Party in August.  Details to 
follow as they become available. 
• Did you know this newsletter and other timely 
council news can be delivered to your e-mail inbox?  
Contact Mark Runge (mrunge@emporia.edu).  It can 
also be viewed on the council’s web site.  Between 
newsletters e-mail is utilized to keep the members 
updated in a timely manner.  Make sure Mark has 
your e-mail address. 
 



 
 
 

 

Please support our newsletter sponsors & thank them for making it possible. 
 


